
Marquis de Lafayette Chapter, SAR
September 9th 2008
Chapter Minutes

The meeting was held at the Heritage Bank Building, 440 North Jeff Davis Drive, Fayetteville, GA.  President Bo Hill called the meeting to order at 7PM, and colors were posted by Paul Grimes and Geoffrey Oosterhout.  The invocation was given by Walt Reed.

Speaker:  David Jessel introduced the Speaker, BG Rob Tornow, USAF Retired.  General Tornow discussed highlights of his career and reasons for men and women to serve their Country.

New Member:  Compatriot Tomme inducted new member Steve Ward.

Award of War Service Medal:  Compatriot Ted Hackney awarded Walt Reed the Military Service Medal, and presented the same medal to Mike Tomme to give to his brother, Albert J. Tomme.

Secretary’s report:  Greg Dorfmeier gave the report and the minutes of the July/August meeting were Passed.

Treasure’s report:  Ted Hackney gave the report.  The opening balance was $1385.70.  Deposits of  $40, expenditures of $94.17.  Ending checkbook Balance: $1331.53

Veteran Committee Report:  Compatriot Hackney gave the report.  Ted recognized Ernie Kearns for the work he has done with various schools to gather sock gifts for Christmas.  Ted is accepting donations for Thanksgiving and Christmas gifts for the Vets.  He asked that when you donate magazines, to not cut off the mailing label.  Also, he said it is extremely important to keep track of the work you do for the Vets.

This is needed for the Stark report.

Registrar Report/Membership:  Geoffrey Oosterhout reported that we have 1 application going in, and he is working on 1.

Committee Reports of the Committees Mike Tomme Chairs:

Chapter CAR /DAR Report-Chairman, Mike Tomme

On September 16, Paul Grimes, Mike Tomme, Liz Grimes (Augustin Clayton DAR) and Jarred Cline (Button Gwinnett CAR Society) presented a Law Enforcement Commendation Award certificate to Officer David Ricks of the Clayton Co. Police Dept.  

On September 17, Jarred Cline took part in the Constitution Day events at the State Archives hosted by the Augustin Clayton DAR Chapter.  Paul Grimes and Hal Dayhuff attended along with Liz Grimes, Barbara Dayhuff and Peggy Cline.

On September 28, Paul Grimes, Liz Grimes, Peggy Cline and Jarred Cline attended the Button Gwinnett CAR Society meeting at the McIntosh Reserve for the Indian Pow Wow in observance of the American Indian Program.

On October 4, I met with Jessica Davis member of the West Virginia CAR Society before the Battle Days parade.  

Chapter CAR /DAR Report-Chairman, Mike Tomme

On July 7, 2008, while attending NSSAR Congress, Cilla and I attended the NSSAR Youth Luncheon.  I was seated with National C.A.R. President, Kevin Baker (member of our chapter) and Senior National C.A.R. President, Louis Schmidt.  Mrs. Schmidt told me she is very proud of Kevin and I stated we all are.  Kevin was awarded $1,000.00 from the SAR/C.A.R. Committee for his National Project.  Also, Kevin was present when the California State C.A.R. President was sworn into the NSSAR.  Kevin had a great time before moving on to his next stop.

On July 19, I had the pleasure of introducing Ms. Carter Moore, G.S.C.A.R. State President to the GASSAR Board Mangers.  Carter presented her state project to the group and raised over $350.00 that day.

On July 20, Cilla and I stated our travels at the N.S.C.A.R Regionals.  We started in Baltimore, Maryland where we helped children with programs, and watching the skits that they been presenting on National Tour for almost a month.  Then it was off to Williamsburg, VA where did what was needed to help the children.  Then we were off to Jacksonville, FL for the final regional.  Most of the National Officers, Chairman and Senior Leaders had attended all nine (9) Regionals across the US. 

After the programs were over and SE Regional Vice President, Ms. Sagen Blackwell was thanking those for attending and giving her final summary of the regional, I requested the podium.  At that time I presented Kevin Baker with his SAR insignia badge in front of his peers, and senior leaders.  He was so thankful for getting this.  The Regionals ended on August 30 and it was a successful time for all.

On August 9, Paul Grimes and Kevin Napier attended the Button Gwinnett C.A.R. Society meeting.

On August 16, Mike Tomme, Hal Dayhuff, Paul Grimes, Kevin Napier and Kevin Baker attended the G.S.C.A.R. summer work held in Griffin.  The children did skits based on National contest.  Lunch was provided by Southern Pit BBQ and the children and seniors went swimming after lunch.  We had a great work shop and a lot of good things are coming down from G.S.C.A.R.   

Chapter Color Guard-Commander, Mike Tomme

On July 4, members of the Marquis de Lafayette Color Guard attended the Peachtree City Parade.  They were; Bo Hill, Paul Grimes, Knox Herndon, Geoffrey Oosterhoudt and Keith Larson.  That afternoon, our chapter once again hosted Let Freedom Ring at the Fayette County Courthouse.  Our Color Guard members attended and gave a musket salute.  That evening, Bo Hill, Paul Grimes, Geoffrey Oosterhoudt and Knox Herndon attended the City of McDonough event.

On July 4, Cilla and I were in Sacramento, CA attending NSSAR Congress.  

On July 6, I attended the Color Guard breakfast.  The NSSAR Color Guard Commander went over events that will be coming up nationally for our group.  At 2:00 pm, I presented President General Wilcox who in turn viewed the troops.  After the review we formed and marched to the church for the Memorial Service.   That evening I had the pleasure of posting colors for the NSSAR Oration contest.

On Monday, July 7, I participated with the NSSAR Color Guard for the posting of the colors for the opening of NSSAR Congress Business Meeting.  That evening I escorted the Color Guardsman of the year, Chuck Bragg who received the Color Guard Gold Medal.

On July 8, I participated with the NSSAR Color Guard in posting of the colors for the evening banquet.  

On July 9, Cilla Tomme had the pleasure of bringing in the George Washington Ring to present to the incoming President General.  Cilla had made the pillow in which the ring was carried in on.  This was by request of the Executive Director Joe Harris. She was escorted by the National Color Guard Commander and two (2) of George Washington’s Life Guard members from California.  After the banquet I participated in the retiring of the colors.

On July 29 and 30, Cilla and I were in charge of the N.S.C.A.R. Color Bears.  We both were in Colonial attire.  We lead the children in as they posted the colors and lead them out for the recessing of the colors.

On September 5, 2008, I attended and the NSSAR Color Guard posted colors for a ribbon cutting event at The Speed Art Museum in Louisville.  This was the opening of Life, Liberty, and the Pursuit of Happiness tour.  This tour has the John Trumbull’s collection from the American Revolution and other pieces.  These artifacts are housed at Yale University Art Gallery.  

On the morning of September 6, 2008, Bo Hill, Paul Grimes, Keith Larson, and Button Gwinnett C.A.R. Society members, Jerred Cline and Keith Larson’s son attended the Patriot Walk in Peachtree City.  They fired a musket salute for the walkers.

Chapter Editor’s Report August 2008

We have now sent out 8 newsletters.   I continue to seek information from Chapter Officers, Chairman and Members.  I would like to thank those who send me information for our newsletter.  Please continue to do so.

I am still requesting that members let me know if they find an article about our chapter or its members and get me a copy of the newspaper or give me the internet link.

Our Chapter members have been in the Henry Co. Times, Fayette Neighbor, and on Fayette Front Page (internet paper).  

Boy Scout Committee Report:

Compatriot Hal Dahuff said that they have a lot going, with 180 Eagles to

be supported by the Chapter.  He also requested members to help on this

Committee.

Flag Committee:  John Sloan stated that we should have 1 more 

presentation by Veteran’s Day.

Awards Committee:  Mike Tomme said that he is accepting 

recommendations for chapter awards.

JROTC:  David Jessel asked that if you are presenting an award, ask

the commander to the recipient to ask the JR to write and essay for the

State award for best unit essay.

New Business:

1.  The meal cost at the January Banquet will be $18 per person.

2.  Nominating Committee:  we need a VP and Secretary and Historian.

3.  Paul Grimes has his picture with Sarah Palin.

4.  National Museum of Patriotism has a fund raiser on 9/11.

5.  Cilla Tomme is selling the DAR Cook Book.

Meeting was adjourned after the closing recessional by David Jessel,

Benediction by Walt Reed.

Refreshments were furnished by Hal Dayhuff.

14 members and 5 guests.


